

ORTAÖĞRETİM GENEL MÜDÜRLÜĞÜ

ACTIV

# ENGLISH 11

## Unit 6

## **OPEN YOUR HEART**

### **Functions**

- Expressing degrees of certainty in the past
- Expressing the criticism for the events in the past





5th VOLUME

http://ogmmateryal.eba.gov.tr

#### **Activity Book**

#### PREFACE

Dear Students,

In this activity book, there are activities at various levels and structures that will allow you to use the knowledge and skills you have gained during the teaching processes. With these activities, you will have the opportunity to both revise the subjects you have studied at school and monitor your academic progress. The activities in this activity book prepared for this purpose were structured to include cognitive domain steps.

In the activity book, besides gap filling, matching, multiple-choice, open-ended, short-answer item type activities, there are some other activities which allow you to have a pleasant time with content such as crossword, wordsearch puzzles, skill-based activity, structured grid, and fun time activities. Also, in the "Do I remember?" section, you will be able to self-evaluate academically and you will have the opportunity to revise the missing topics through the data matrix.

We aim to contribute to your academic development with this activity book, which has been meticulously prepared by experts in the field. Hope to see the positive reflections of this study in your education life.

#### ORTAÖĞRETİM 2 ENGLISH-11 GENEL MÜDÜRLÜĞÜ

Do I remember?

## How much do you remember? Tick the correct option for you. Add up your points and evaluate your performance according to the scale.



#### ORTAÖĞRETİM 3 ENGLISH-11 GENEL MÜDÜRLÜĞÜ

Do I remember?





### ORTAÖĞRETİM A ENGLISH-11

### 🔀 Matching

#### 1 Match each situation with the best explanation.



Explanation **A** She could have got a raise. **B** He must not have slept enough. C He may have spent all his pocket money. **D** He can't have heard the good news.

- E She may have fought with her brother.
- F He might not have done his work.

#### 2 Read the letters to the 'Ask Sarah' advice column and Sarah's replies. Match the letters with the replies. One reply is extra.

#### Dear Sarah.

Someone told me that my brother's girlfriend was dating another guy. I felt I should let my brother know, and after I did, he confronted her with the story. Although she denied it, it caused a terrible argument, and they almost broke up. Now, it turns out that the rumour wasn't true, and my brother has stopped speaking to me.

1

**Miserable Sister** 

#### Dear Sarah.

I was at a friend's house for dinner last week. I accidentally broke a beautiful vase. It was my friend's mother's favourite wedding present. I offered to pay for it, but she refused. Should I have insisted? I still feel bad about it.

2

**Feeling Guilty** 

#### Dear Sarah,

My son is 23 years old. He graduated from university last year, but he can't seem to find a job that he likes. I'm worried that he's not trying hard enough to get a job and be on his own. Meanwhile, he is still spending his father's money. **Tired Mom** 

C

3

#### Dear

You're making it too easy for him to spend money. Be firm and tell him he has two months to find a job (any job) and gets his own place. He's old enough to take care of himself, but you have to be willing to let him go.

#### Sarah

Α

Dear You should have thought more carefully before you acted. It wasn't necessary to get angry. Next time, speak to the child immediately and warn him or her not to do it again. Sarah

B

Dear Well, you learned a lesson. You shouldn't have listened to gossip. and you shouldn't have passed it in. Now, vou have to repair the damage. Apologise sincerely and hope that he will forgive you and forget. Sarah

D

Dear I think you did the right thing. It was essential to offer to pay for it, but it's not surprising that she refused. Perhaps you could give her a special gift to make up for it. Sarah

### ORTAÖĞRETİM 5 ENGLISH-11

### Gap Filling

#### 1 Comment on the actions using *should / shouldn't have* and *the words in brackets*.

*E.g.* A: Someone stole my MP3 player.

B: You shouldn't have left it on your desk. (leave it on your desk)

<b>1. Jenny:</b> I'm disappointed with my exam results.	
Arthur: I'm sorry, but you	(study more)
2. Kyla: I'm exhausted, and it's only Monday morning!	
lan: You	at the weekend. (do so much)
<b>3. Tom:</b> My sister got a huge fine for speeding.	
Ashley: She	(drive so fast)
<b>4. Betty:</b> Sarah's new dress doesn't suit her at all.	
Sue: I agree. She	(buy it)
5. David: I feel a bit embarrassed in my jeans. We aren't we	earing the right clothes.
Boris: I know. We	(dress up)

## 2 Read the dialogue and complete the extract with *must have, may / might have, can't have,* or *should have*.

Man: Woman: Man: Woman: Man:	So, where are we now? Well, I think we must be in Park Street. Look, what does the sign say? Merton Avenue. Oh, no. We must have taken the wrong turning again. We should have turned left at the last traffic lights. Left! You said 'right'! OK, I might have said 'right'. It's difficult to read the map in the dark. Anyway, I thought you'd been to this theatre before and knew where you were going.	
1. We	taken the wro	ng turning again.

<b>2.</b> We	turned left at the last traffic lights.
<b>3.</b> OK, I	said 'right'.

#### ORTAÖĞRETİM GENEL MÜDÜRLÜĞÜ



#### **3** Fill in the gaps in this dialogue with one suitable word using *must*, *might*, or *can't have*.

Tina: Blast it! I can't believe that we've just been robbed. It (1) <u>must have been</u> because I hadn't closed one of the windows properly.

Rosemary: Don't blame yourself like that. It (2) \_\_\_\_\_\_ occurred for an entirely different reason. Anyway, they (3) \_\_\_\_\_\_ come through the window. Look how high up we are.

 Tina:
 Don't be so sure. Nothing like that would put real professional burglars off. I'm certain of one thing. They (4) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ watched the house. Otherwise, they wouldn't have known we were out.

**Rosemary:** Perhaps. I think it would be a good idea to talk to the neighbours as they (5) \_\_\_\_\_\_ seen or heard something.

#### **4** Rewrite the sentences using *must have*, *might have*, or *can't have*.

**1.** I'm sure the burglar got in through an open window.

The burglar *must have got in through an open window*.

**2.** Perhaps you left your bag on your seat in the restaurant.

You

**3.** I'm sure my wife didn't take my keys. She never does that.

My wife

4. Perhaps our neighbours have gone on holiday. There are no lights on in the house.

Our neighbours \_\_\_\_\_

5. I'm sure the mayor didn't accept the bribe. He's a very honest man.

The mayor \_\_\_\_\_

6. Perhaps the thieves sold the stolen goods.

The thieves \_\_\_\_\_

7. I'm sure Sheila was at home last night, and she was studying for an exam.

Sheila

**8.** I'm sure I didn't borrow any money from you. I never forget things like that.

### Multiple Choice

1. Which of the following can be said according to the given situation?

You borrowed your friend's study notes for a vital examination while leaving from a visit to her house. Although she reminded you to return it twice last week, you forgot. When you finally return the notes today after the exam, your friend looks into your eyes angrily and says:

- A) These notes belong to Jessica. You should give them to her.
- B) I told you not to bring them back. You can keep them.
- C) You are so kind. Thanks for sharing your notes with me.
- D) You should have returned them last week. You're pretty late.
- E) I need to read these books for exam preparation.

#### 2. Choose the appropriate option to fill in the blank.

A: I can't reach my mother's phone. She left two hours ago. I'm somewhat worried.

- B: Calm down! Her cell phone \_\_\_\_\_ battery.
- A) must run out of
- B) ran out of
- C) had to run out of
- D) should have run out of
- E) might have run out of

### 3. Which of the following is closest in meaning to the sentence given below?

Jerome didn't want to accept their proposal, but he did it in the end.

- A) Jerome could have refused their proposal, but he didn't.
- B) Jerome shouldn't have returned their proposal, but he did.
- C) Jerome mustn't accept their offer, but he has decided to do so.
- D) Jerome had to accept their proposal even though he didn't want to.
- E) Jerome might accept their proposal as he wants to work with them.

### 4. Which of the following is closest in meaning to the sentence given below?

I'm sure she injured her hand when she fell off the horse.

- A) She can't have injured her hand by falling off the horse.
- B) She must have injured her hand when she fell off the race.
- C) She should have fallen off the horse when she injured her hand.
- D) She might injure her hand if she falls off the horse.
- E) She could fall off the horse and injure her hand.
- 5. Choose the correct option to complete the dialogue.

Ada: Where is Melody?

Louis: Her car keys and glasses are on the table.

- A) She must have left for her house
- B) She had to go to the mall to buy something
- C) She can't have gone too far
- D) She shouldn't have left the meeting early
- E) She can't go out alone

#### 6. Match the situations and choose the correct answer.

- I. We are still waiting for the firm's representatives to start the meeting.
- II. Isabel is worried that she will be late for the interview on Monday morning.
- III. They had to deal with flat tires rather than have an enjoyable journey.
- IV. I didn't know there was a beach nearby the hotel.
  - a. I would have brought my swimsuit.
  - b. It must have been a terrible day for them!
  - c. They might have got stuck in traffic.
  - d. She shouldn't have gone out of the city at the weekend.

A) I-a, II-d, III-c, IV-b B) I-d, II-b, III-a, IV-c C) I-b, II-c, III-d, IV-a D) I-c, II-d, III-b, IV-a E) I-d, II-a, III-b, IV-c

### ORTAÖĞRETİM B ENGLISH-11

### Multiple Choice

7. Choose the correct explanation for the following statement.

A minute ago, the ball was here, and someone might have taken it.

- A) I am sure that someone has come and taken it.
- B) It can't be true that someone has taken it.
- C) It's possible that someone took it.
- D) I saw somebody had taken it.
- E) There's no way somebody took it.
- 8. Choose the correct option according to the question below.

What cannot the woman in the photo be thinking?



- A) He should have remembered my birthday instead of checking his emails.
- B) Seeing the joy on his face, I guess he might be organizing a surprise party right now.
- C) He must have forgotten our wedding anniversary; otherwise, we wouldn't sit here doing anything.
- D) I must have done something wrong to upset him.
- E) He could have apologised to me after the argument we had, but he prefered to look at his phone instead.

### 9. Which of the following is closest in meaning to the sentence given below?

He might have been less dismissive of my talents if he could have seen my latest achievements.

- A) He was so rude that he didn't even understand my success and skills.
- B) I wanted him to be aware of my success and abilities, but he was far away from me.
- C) He had to recognise my achievements if I had shown him how skilled I was.
- D) I thought of him as a tolerant man, but he was so proud that he even ignored my success.
- E) He hadn't been aware of my recent accomplishments, so he didn't care about my skills.

10. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence.

If you \_\_\_\_\_ me that you wanted to visit me in the afternoon, I \_\_\_\_\_ at home.

- A) would have told / have stayed
- B) have told / will be staying
- C) tell / would have stayed
- D) told / will have stayed
- E) had told / would have stayed

11. Choose the correct definition of the following proverb.



You can't judge a book by its cover.

- A) A single fortunate event doesn't mean that what follows will also be good.
- B) One who has made a mistake feels terrible about it even if nobody is aware of it.
- C) Just because something looks attractive does not mean it is genuine or valuable.
- D) You cannot know what something or someone is like by looking at that person or thing's appearance.
- E) Someone is doing something as eagerly and entirely as possible.

### 12.Which of the following can<u>not</u> explain the situation below?

Someone saw a man in a field in his pyjamas late at night, and he was carrying a broken collar in his hand.

- A) Maybe the man was sleepwalking, and he might have taken his dog out for a walk. The dog might have tried to run and broken its collar, then.
- B) The dog may have seen a rabbit, run after it, and broken its collar. The man may have tumbled out of bed to see what had happened.
- C) The dog could have heard a noise in the field and broken its collar to go there. The man could have rushed there when he heard the dog's bark.
- D) Although a stranger came and broke the dog's collar to let it go, the dog should have kept the house. The man wondered what had happened.
- E) A stranger must have come and tried to harm the dog while sleeping, and it must have broken its collar while it was chasing him. The man must have heard the noise and ran there in pyjamas.

### ORTAÖĞRETİM 9 ENGLISH-11

### **Reading Activity**

#### 1 What comes to your mind when you hear the word Sufism?

#### Love and Life Lessons from Rumi's Perspective

From songs and poems to novels and movies, love has been one of the most permanent subjects for artworks through the ages. All forms of love affect our lives so profoundly that we may feel both positive and negative emotions in different periods during the day. However, we generally choose to reflect the negative ones. We like to express our regret and make deductions and criticism by uttering sentences starting with 'I wish ...', 'He must have...', 'You should have...'. Negative emotions are the result of our thoughts surrounding an event. The way we interpret what happened can change how we experience the event and whether or not it causes stress. There is hardly anyone who might have not heard of the Islamic dervish, and a

Sufi poet Mevlânâ Celâleddîn-i Rûmî.

Rumi understood that when people criticise, this is a reflection of their insecurities. He has composed 3000 love songs in the love of God and the beloved Prophet Muhammed. Rumi's quotes on love and life have been affecting millions of people. His choice of words and their description were quite effective. Here are four of them:

"In your light, I learn how to love. In your beauty, how to make poems. You dance inside my chest, where no one sees you, but sometimes I do, and that sight becomes this art. Drumsound rises on the air, its throb, my heart." - Rumi

In this beautiful verse, Rumi speaks about the inspiration of love. As a spiritual man, he may have referred to his love for God. However, love comes in different forms; from a parent, a child, or a companion. That love gives the most significant source of inspiration, expressing itself through art, music, and goodwill.

"<mark>Humble</mark> living does not diminish. It fills. Going back to a simpler self gives wisdom." – Rumi

Rumi describes how true happiness comes when you keep things simple. When you cherish the basics of life, like a walk in the sunshine or the breeze on your skin, you learn to find joy in every moment.

"Don't grieve from what doesn't come. Some things that don't happen keep disasters from happening." – Rumi When things don't go as planned, it can make you sad. For example, a job fails before completion or a relationship doesn't work out. If you have faith and let go of expectations, you relieve your pain. Rumi reminds you to trust the direction and timing of your life, and you will flow through the ups and downs.

"Love is the bridge between you and everything." - Rumi

As we all know, love is God for Rumi; he must have meant spiritual love with this quote. But, from a broad perspective, this quote means that love is the best alternative for achieving everything in life. It has the power to create a bridge between you and anything you want to reach there.

If love is the bridge between you and abundance, acceptance, courage, judgment, health, meaningful relations, peace, pleasure,

success, and wisdom, wouldn't you like to be pushed by this incredible force every day of your lives? If your answer is yes, start today with yourself, and that action will be the key that will unlock all the doors.





#### ORTAÖĞRETİM GENEL MÜDÜRLÜĞÜ



#### 2 Read the text and answer the questions.

- 1. Who was Rumi?
- 2. What does the statement "Trust the direction and timing of your life" refer to?
- 3. Do you agree with the fourth quote, "Love is the bridge between you and everything?" Why/not?

#### **3** Match the highlighted words in the text with their synonyms. One is extra.

1	plentifulness	 4 enduring	
2	modest	 5 succeed	
3	lessen	 <b>6</b> appreciate	

#### 4 Fill in the blanks by using the words in Activity 3 in the correct form.

- 1. I \_\_\_\_\_\_ the favour you did for me the other day. I don't know what would I have done if you weren't there for me.
- 2. Jim looked so happy yesterday. He must have \_\_\_\_\_\_ in his presentation.
- 3. The \_\_\_\_\_\_ mystery of whether we are alone in the universe might already have been solved by scientists.
- 4. You must have \_\_\_\_\_\_ when you heard the medical analysis report.
- 5. \_\_\_\_\_\_ in the food supply is necessary for the street animals, especially for the cold, snowy winter days.

#### **5** Choose the correct answer according to the text.

In the love of God and the beloved Prophet Muhammed, Rumi has \_\_\_\_\_\_.
 a) narrated three hundred love poems
 b) composed three thousand love songs
 We can infer from the first quote that \_\_\_\_\_\_.
 a) there are various forms of love for people which give them the inspiration to produce
 b) many forms of love create confusion in people's minds, so they should choose only one of them
 When people live simply and know the value of every little thing, \_\_\_\_\_.
 a) they enjoy life better than anyone else
 b) they always feel something is missing in their lives

### ORTAÖĞRETİM 11 ENGLISH-11

### Skill-based Activity

## 1 Read the events below. What do you think were the reasons for these events? Write two different explanations for each.



#### **2** Read the criticisms in the box, choose two sentences and invent stories about them.



*E.g.* We visited our uncle last night. He moved to their new house last week. My father didn't notice that he had left the car in a 'No Parking' area, and the police towed away his car. <u>*He shouldn't have parked there*</u>.

2

### ORTAÖĞRETİM 12 ENGLISH-11



## Can you solve these riddles? Discuss with your friends. Use the following phrases. If you need help to solve the riddles, look at the clues at the bottom of the page.

#### **Riddle Time**

He might have ...

She could have ...

He must have ...

She probably ....

Perhaps ...

#### Elevator

A man lives on the top of a very tall building. Every day, he gets in the elevator on his floor and goes down to the ground floor. He leaves the building and goes to work. When he returns from work, though, he can only travel halfway up in the elevator and has to walk the rest of the way. Why does he have to do this?



#### Bridge

A woman stepped to the edge of a very high bridge, and as people watched, she jumped off. The woman was not injured. Why?



#### William

William lives in San Francisco. While the rest of the family were out shopping, two men came into the apartment and, ignoring William, took the TV set, the mobile phone and the computer. William had never seen the men before and did nothing to stop them. He didn't even act surprised by their behaviour. Why not?



#### Twins

One day Sebastian celebrated his birthday. His older twin brother, Sam, two days later, celebrated his birthday. How can this be possible?



#### Poison

Mr and Mrs Brown went into a cafe, and each ordered an orange juice with ice. Unknown to them, they both got beverages laced with poison. Mr Brown downed his in one gulp and left while Mrs Brown stayed in the cafe and drank hers slowly. Later, Mrs Brown died of poisoning, but Mr Brown didn't. Why?



#### Clues

Elevator: The man is very short. Bridge: Why do people throw themselves off bridges and other high places? William: While having excellent eyesight, William can't talk.

Twins: Their mother was on a boat when she gave birth to twins. This difference in their birthdays happens every four years.

Poison: How was the poison put into the beverages?

#### ORTAÖĞRETİM 13 ENGLISH-11 GENEL MÜDÜRLÜĞÜ

### **Structured Grid**

Look at the modals in the grid. Then, tick the correct boxes for each question below accordingly.



1. Which of the modals above express criticism?



2. Which of the modals above express refusing permission/prohibition?



3. Which of the modals above express certainty?



4. Which of the modals above express possibility?



5. Which of the modals above express absence of necessity?



ORTAÖĞRETİM 14 ENGLISH-11

#### Do the crosswo<mark>rd puzzle. Then, find the keyword.</mark>



#### ACROSS

#### DOWN

- 1. a small electric light which is powered by batteries and you can carry it in your hand
  - 4. empty, no people around
- 7. giving up something valuable to obtain something else for yourself or other people
  - 8. not having much light
  - 9. badly damaged vehicle

- 2. feeling very unhappy because there seems to be no possibility of a better situation
- 3. hurt or physically harmed
- 5. the ability to share another person's feelings and emotions as if they were yours
- 6. stop doing or having something
- 7. making something very wet



ORTAÖĞRETİM 15 ENGLISH-11



Find and circle all of the words that are hidden in the grid. The words may be hidden in any direction. The unused letters in the first two lines of the grid will give you the "hidden message".

W	Ν	Α	н	R	Е	G	R	Е	т	F	U	L	L	R	
S	Κ	0	0	0	Ν	Α	Т	T	0	R	Ρ	С	В	Е	
D	R	G	Т	T	Ν	Α	Х	R	W	0	Ζ	L	R	S	
Х	Μ	Α	Х	Т	Ν	Е	G	Х	Μ	Κ	0	G	С	Ρ	
С	S	W	L	U	Α	1	S	Ρ	Q	S	W	S	0	0	
Ζ	Y	Н	т	U	V	V	В	Т	S	Q	Е	U	Ν	Ν	
J	Y	R	Α	Е	С	н	R	0	Y	В	D	А	S	S	
Е	0	т	Ν	D	В	0	Μ	Е	т	Κ	т	R	С	Т	
F	Х	Е	L	Т	0	J	Ν	Х	S	Α	Q	G	Т	В	
Ζ	S	Ρ	U	Α	Ζ	W	Ρ	T	Е	В	Х	U	Е	Т	
S	Т	G	W	Μ	Y	D	0	Q	В	F	0	Μ	Ν	L	
R	С	Е	Q	Ρ	G	0	Е	R	0	Н	С	Е	С	Т	
J	R	Κ	J	Ρ	Т	Е	L	В	Q	Ρ	т	Ν	Е	т	
н	Ζ	Μ	Т	С	T	т	S	Е	Μ	0	D	Т	Ρ	Υ	
С	D	Ν	Т	R	D	R	Y	R	W	T	Ν	Ν	Е	R	

ARGUMENT CHORE FORGIVENESS LOYALTY RESPONSIBILITY BINOCULARS CONSCIENCE FORTUNATE OBSERVATION SHADOW

BLOSSOM DOMESTIC HONESTY REGRETFUL WINNER

HIDDEN MESSAGE: \_\_\_ \_\_ \_\_\_

#### **Answer Key**

		Ma	tching			
1 — 1. E	<b>2</b> . D	<b>3.</b> A	<b>4.</b> B	<b>5.</b> F	<b>6.</b> C	
<b>2</b> —(1. C	<b>2.</b> D	3. A				

### **Gap Filling**



Multiple Choice									
<b>1.</b> D	<b>2.</b> E	<b>3.</b> A	<b>4.</b> B	<b>5.</b> C	<b>6.</b> D				
<b>7.</b> C	<b>8.</b> B	<b>9.</b> C	<b>10.</b> E	<b>11.</b> D	<b>12.</b> D				

### **Reading Activity**

Suggested Answers:

1

2

Islam, spirituality, mysticism, divine music, love, eternity, Rumi, Sufi, ney, whirling

1. He was an Islamic dervish and a Sufi poet.

**2.** In life, trusting the timing requires faith, planning, not being afraid to be innovative when necessary and knowing that there is a time and place for everything and that you are working toward it.

3. Students' own answers



### ORTAÖĞRETİM 17 ENGLISH-11

#### **Answer Key**

### **Skill-based Activity**

#### – Suggested Answers:

C

) They could have fought, and one of them was too upset to stay and finish his / her dinner. / One of them might have noticed someone trying to break into his/her car.

Both men must have gone bald since the last time they saw each other. / The one who laughed might have been surprised at how fit the other was, so he laughed at the great change in his old couch potato friend. **B** The woman might have forgotten that her brother had asked to stay overnight, and he must have been asleep when she came home. / The woman's cat could have played with the remote control for the radio and TV, accidentally turning them both on.

#### **2** — Students' own answers

#### **Fun Time**

**Elevator:** The man is very short. While he can easily reach the ground floor button in the elevator, he can't reach any higher than the eight-floor button.

Bridge: She was doing a bungee jump.

William: William is a cat.

Twins: When she went into labour, the mother of the twins was travelling by boat. The older twin, Sam, was born first early on March 1st. The ship then crossed the International Date Line, going from the West of the line (Japan side) to the east of the line (America side), and Sebastian, the younger twin, was born on February 28th. Therefore, the younger twin celebrates his birthday two days before his older brother every leap year.

**Poison:** The poison was in the ice cubes. Mr Smith drank his beverage before the ice melted.



ORTAÖĞRETİM 18 ENGLISH-11

### **Answer Key**

#### **Crossword Puzzle**



KEYWORD: OPEN YOUR HEART

### Wordsearch



ORTAÖĞRETİM 19 ENGLISH-11



http://ogmmateryal.eba.gov.tr